
 
 
 

LIVERMORE VALLEY JOINT UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
ON INTENTION OF LIVERMORE VALLEY JOINT UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

TO CONSIDER ENTERING INTO AN 
ENERGY CONSERVATION SERVICES CONTRACT 

WITH ENGIE SERVICES U.S. INC. 
PURSUANT TO GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 4217.10, ET SEQ. 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of the intention of the Governing Board of the Livermore Valley 
Joint Unified School District (“District”), pursuant to the terms of Government Code 
section 4217.12, to consider entering into an energy conservation services contract with 

ENGIE Service U.S. Inc. for the auditing, designing and building of various energy 
conservation systems at various District sites (“Contract”). 
 
The Board will consider facts and testimony to determine whether the Contract is in the 
best interests of the District and whether the anticipated cost of the thermal, electrical, 
or other energy that would have been consumed under the Contract will be less than the 
anticipated cost of the thermal, electrical, or other energy that would have been 
consumed without the Contract. 
 
The time and place set for the public hearing on the intention of the Governing Board of 
the District to consider entering into the Contract is February 21, 2023, at 7:00 p.m., or 
as soon thereafter as practicable, at the District’s Boardroom, 685 East Jack London 
Boulevard, Livermore, CA 94551. 
 
Testimony of all interested persons for or against the proposed Contract will be heard. 
Protests may be made orally or in writing. Any protest pertaining to the regularity or 
sufficiency of the proceedings shall be in writing and shall clearly set forth the 
irregularities and defects to which the objection is made. All written protests shall be filed 
with the District on or before the time set for the hearing. The District may waive any 
irregularities in the form or content of any written notice and at the hearing may correct 
minor defects in the proceedings. Written protests may be withdrawn, in writing, at any 
time before the conclusion of the hearing. 
 
 
DATED:  February 7, 2023 
 
Chris Van Schaack 
Superintendent 
Livermore Valley Joint Unified School District 
 


